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Metro Board Chair Knabe Issues Statement on State of the Union Address

Media Relations worked with Supervisor Knabe’s office this morning and issued the following statement to the news media regarding last night’s State of the Union address as it related to possible transportation funding:

Metro is encouraged by last night’s State of the Union speech where President Obama talked about the nation’s crumbling infrastructure and his commitment to redoubling efforts to fund important infrastructure transportation projects. 

Metro remains committed to working with both Congress and the Obama administration in the months ahead as LA County stands poised in delivering vital transportation improvement projects to this region. We couldn’t agree more that projects selected for funding be projects that are best for the economy and job creation.

The voters of LA County have voted three times in the last three decades to tax themselves in order to improve mobility in the region. Working together, we can embark upon an aggressive transportation infrastructure improvement program to meet those goals.
LA County Stakeholders Notified of Upcoming Metro Public Hearings

Local, State and Federal elected officials and other key stakeholders throughout Los Angeles County were sent e-mails this week notifying them about our upcoming public hearings. A total of six public hearings will be held February 1, 2011 through February 17, 2011. All the hearings will be conducted by the Regional Service Councils. The February 1st hearing will be held in the Metro Board Room and conducted by representatives from all five Councils. The remaining hearings will be held by each one of the Councils in their respective areas. At the hearings, our Councils will receive public input on proposed service changes that, if approved, would go into effect on June 26, 2011 or later. The hearings will also receive public comment on changes planned to go into effect concurrent with the opening of the Expo Line. The proposed service modifications reflect the agency’s commitment to optimize resources to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of the public transportation system. 
 

Our staff will consider the public input on the proposed changes and present their final recommendation to the Councils in March for their action. We are planning to bring the results of the Council's action to the Board during the March cycle.

A complete list of the proposed changes, and other information about the public hearings, is posted on our web page and can be viewed by clicking on www.metro.net/about/service-councils/notice-public-hearing/
Metro Posters Featured in National Magazine

The current issue of the national magazine HOW features the three latest posters of Metro-accessible neighborhoods "through the eyes" of local artists including Little Tokyo (by artist Shizu Saldamando), Expo Park/USC (by artist Stas Orlovoski) and Gardena (by artist Jonathan Anderson). 
Metro Art Featured as Part of 2011 LA Art Show
Over 50,000 people from all over the country attended this week's 2011 LA Art Show, the most significant art fair in the Western US. The event was held at the LA Convention Center and included a tour provided by our Metro Art Docent Council. The well attended tour included stops at several stations and a special in-depth tour of the work of artist Faith Ringgold installed at the Civic Center Station. 


	

	








